
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

This was a joint Appeal with application reference 54291. New solid roller shutters had 
been erected on the shopfront without the benefit of permission.  

 
We now encourage all shops to have the ‘open’ brick bond type shutters which allow the 

shop interior to be viewed when they are close which has benefits both in crime 
prevention (as any intruders can be seen) and the appearance of the street. 

 
The owner has already been in discussions with our enforcement team and he is 

intending to replace the existing shitter with a ‘brick bond’ style shutter in the next 8 
weeks. 

 
 

 Total Number of Appeal Cases - 1 

Details of Enforcement Appeal Decisions 
 

16/12/2011 

A J Mobile Zone, 129 Rochdale Road, Bury, BL9 7BA Location: 

Issue: 

Appeal Decision: 

Erection of a Roller Shutter 

Dismissed 
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